
  

Bonjour to all  my Beautiful Rainbow 
Sisters and the Awesome Adults in 
Tennessee, 

Happy 2014!  It is hard to believe 
that we are halfway through our Rainbow 
year!  Since our last edit ion of the Hues 
'N News we have been extremely busy. On 
September 21 the Grand Officers traveled 
to the Chattanooga area for our last 
Off icial Visit.   We had an opportunity to 
“Show our Inner Beauty” during a 
beautiful meeting and excel lent meal. 
Thank you for the Eiffel Tower lamp.  It is 
now on display in my Dorm Room but wi l l 
also be a part of Grand Assembly.  During 
the meeting, it was a pleasure to serve as 
Faith when Ashley Broadway received her 
Majority.  Our Fun activ ity was a trip to 
the Tennessee Aquarium. Thank you to 
Mrs. McAfee and the Chattanooga area for 
a fabulous adventure. From creatures in 
the Tennessee River to sharks and 
seahorses, the Grand Officers learned a 
great deal about aquatic animals.  My 
favorite experiences were vis it ing the 
butterfly garden, watching the penguins 
at Penguin Rock, and petting the 
stingrays.   
 On October 4-6, Tennessee Rainbow 
Girls and advisors traveled to MontMilner 
Camp for our annual Leadership Retreat. 
Friday night was a t ime for meeting new 
friends and settl ing in for the weekend.  
On Saturday, we participated in several 
seminars that encouraged us to find “The 
Keys of True Beauty”.  A few l ine-dancing 
sessions were scheduled throughout the 
day and we were able to show off our 
moves. The Grand Off icers opened their 
own Beauty Shop in the bunkhouse and 
performed a makeover on Mom Ruby.  
 On Saturday night, we div ided into 
teams and created fashionable outf its  
from tablecloths, r ibbons, scissors, 
feathers, duct tape, and wigs.  

Our fashion show on Sunday morning was 
definitely the fashion event of the season.  
Thank you to all  of the advisors who 
prepared workshops, food, and act ivit ies 
for this except ionally cool camp.  
 In November, Grand Gross of Color 
Banquets were held across out state.  I 
attended the Middle Tennessee GCC 
banquet at Claiborne Lodge on November 
17.  We held an area Init iation before our 
meal and welcomed three new sisters into 
our order. Natal ia Conrad served as  
president as we elected new officers and 
held our Bread Service.  One sad note 
following our banquet was the death of 
Mr. Wil l iam Wolfe, husband of Mrs. Gladys 
Wolfe.  Please keep Mrs. Wolfe in your 
thoughts and prayers during the coming 
months.  

Our Grand Officer ’s Christmas party 
was held on December 7 at Henderson-
vil le Lodge.  Despite the threat of ice and 
snow, the Grand Officers gathered from 
across the state to celebrate the season. 
We began the afternoon by making 150 
Christmas ornaments for the Al Menah 
Shrine patient ’s Christmas party.  

We also wrote thank you notes to 
supporters of the Susan Komen Breast 
Cancer Nashvil le Run. Thank you to Ms. 
Mickey and the adults of the Nashvil le 
Area for providing an excellent meal with 
an Eiffel Tower cake made by Mrs. Debora 
Coe. After dinner, we exchanged gifts and 
the room looked just l ike Christmas!  



Whitney’s art ic le – continued 
 
Thank you to the Grand Officers for the framed puzz le of my emblem.  It was a unique and 

specia l gi ft .  We trave led to C ircusWorld for  bowling, ro l ler -skat ing, trampol ines, and laser tag.  
We a l l  chal lenged ourselves as we tr ied new act ivit ies and had a great t ime. A few icy f lakes 

ended our fun and we moved to my house to exchange Secret Sister  g i fts  and a Dir ty Santa 

ornament swap.  The Whitaker 7 -e leven refreshment bar was opened with hot dogs, nachos, 
cookies and popcorn. Exhausted but f i l led with the spir i t  of Christmas and Ra inbow, we headed 

home on Sunday morning.  
 December was a busy month with Hendersonvi l le Ra inbow sponsor ing “Breakfast wi th 

Santa” on Saturday Dec. 14.  We exchanged gi fts, sang caro ls at the NHC nurs ing home, and 

attended the play “A Chr istmas Carol”  at the local  theater.  
 On Sunday, Dec. 15, Nashvi l le area gir ls  helped serve food at the Al Menah Shr ine  

Christmas Party.  The Shrine ladies had decorated trees with ornaments from the GO Christmas 
party. Each pat ient and the ir s ibl ings chose ornaments from the trees to take home. Watching 

them careful ly choose their ornaments was the highl ight of the party for me.  On Saturday Dec. 
21, we attended the C.E. Hendricks DeMolay Chapter Toy dance. The price of admiss ion was a 

toy to be donated to the Shr ine Hospita l .  

 Our last tr ip was to Knoxvi l le  on Dec. 28 to at tend the ce lebrat ion of the Tennessee 
Masonic Lodge Bicentennia l.  The  meeting was he ld at the Scott ish R ite Bui lding with many 

Masonic dignitar ies present . Fol lowing the meeting, the Rainbow Gir ls and Adults from the 
Knoxvi l le area served at the banquet .  It  was a great day for Tennessee Masons and we 

appreciate PGM Dr.  Tom Boduch invi t ing our Rainbow Gir ls  to be a part of th is  celebrat ion.  

 A sparkl ing shout - out  to my Grand page Al lyson Swanhart.  I look forward to serving with 
you at Grand Assembly.  

 As you plan for the next terms, do not forget our projects for the year.   Plan a fundra is ing 
project for the Shrine Hospita l .  Col lect i tems for the Nurses for Newborns and bring the items to 

Homecoming on Apri l  5.  Take pictures for our Rainbow’s Top Models Grand Assembly 

Presentat ion. Check on the dates for  local re lay for l i fe  events and plan to part ic ipate.  Above 
al l ,  enjoy being with your Rainbow Sisters as you reflect the True Beauty of Rainbow to your 

fr iends and fami ly.  
 

Au revoir  t i l l  we meet again,  
Whitney Whitaker  

Grand Worthy Advisor 2013-2014 
 

  
 
 

Hello Everyone!  

 I hope everybody had a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! I cannot believe that I’m already writing the 

Winter Hues 'N News, it seems like yesterday we were just at Grand Assembly. I would like to give a HUGE, GLAMEROUS 

shout out to my sweet, sweet Grand Page, Carrigan Brummett! You have rocked this year!  

 The Grand Cross of Color Banquet was spectacular in the Memphis Area and all the girls and adults did a fabulous job 

with the tributes and preparing such a great night for all of our guests! It was so great getting to meet so many new people!  

 I would like to give a huge THANK YOU to all the Nashville adults for welcoming all the Grand Officers to Nashville for 

the Christmas Party – I had a total blast and I know I will never forget what a great time I had! Everyone met up at our very own 

“Christmas Café” or in other words, the Hendersonville Lodge, where we got to make ornaments for the Shrine Kids and open 

presents by the fire (TV) place! Then we all piled up in many cars and made the short drive to Circus World, an indoor amusement 

park of sorts! We could bowl, play Laser Tag, ride Bumper cars, and even Bungee Jump! It was so much fun. Afterwards, we all 

went to the Whitaker's house where we all got to play Dirty Santa and open our Secret Sister gifts! Unfortunately, all good things 

must come to an end, so we all said our goodbyes the next morning and headed our separate ways, but I cannot wait for March to 

roll around so I can see everyone again!! I pray everyone has many, many blessings in this New Year! 

Lots of Rainbow Love,  

Alison Allensworth 

Grand Worthy Associate Advisor 2013-14 

  



Happy New Year! 

 I hope that each one had a great Christmas Season and that 2014 will be a wonderful year for each of 

you.  My wish for you is that this year will be even better than last year.  Dad Joe and I would like to wish 

our Grand Pages, Haylee and Kaelee, a wonderful New Year! 

 We finished our travels for 2013 with a fantastic Christmas party with Whitney, Mom Ruby and all 

the Grand Officers.  Our Christmas time in Hendersonville was great and visiting with all our Rainbow Girls 

and Adults helped make our end of the year wonderful.  Everyone had a good time making ornaments, 

eating, having fun and opening gifts.  Dad Joe and I would like to thank you for the gifts and all your love.  

Each of you are part of our Rainbow Family and we are very thankful for you in our life. 

 Our Family Christmas this year was short on family visiting.  Our daughter Susan and her husband 

Todd made their visit from Wisconsin in October so they were not able to come for Christmas.  My sister and 

her husband that live in Illinois were with us in November so they were not able to be here.  We did have our 

daughter Amy, her husband Dave, and our precious Granddaughter Rachel.  Rachel is three so this year Santa 

was on her list.  We went to her house at 7:00 AM to see what Santa had left.  She came to Grammy and 

Poppy's later to see what Santa had left at our house.  She had a lot of fun opening gifts and riding her bike.  

We did miss my two nieces this year, as Samantha is touring with Ringling Brothers Blue Tour, as an 

aerialist, and Sarah is now married and living in London.  I still have a sister and her family living close and 

we were able to see each other.  It is wonderful to have family to be with at special times. 

 As our New Year gets under way I wish your Assemblies the very best.  I know that you have had 

your Installations and you have started Initiating new members into our wonderful Organization.  Keep up 

the good work!  I know you are happy when you can fill the stations in your Assembly Room.  Work on 

membership and not only will you have new members, but you will also be working on your bracelet and 

beads from Supreme. 

 We are now planning for the Grand Officers Practice in March and Homecoming on April 5 in 

Nashville, where Whitney, Mom Ruby and all the Grand Officers will be looking for all of us to join them.  

Please work on our projects and make all the deadlines.  It makes you feel good to know you can help others 

that are not as fortunate as you.  We all need help sometime and being of Service to others will reward us in 

the end. 

 With the start of this New Year, call your Rainbow Sisters that are not coming to the meetings and 

invite them back to the Assembly.  Call the Majority Members and invite them to get involved with the 

Assembly.  They may have daughters that they would like to have join Rainbow. 

 I wish each of you a glorious year and pray God will bless each of you daily and keep you safe and 

well.  Remember, Rainbow Beauty Lives Within! 

 Thank you for a wonderful year in Rainbow and continue to serve our wonderful Order. 

 Rainbow Love, Mom Fortenberry 

  

Mom Fortenberry had a great 
time at the Grand Officers 

Christmas Party!  



Hello Tennessee Rainbow and Friends! 
     What an amazing year we have had so far! It has been such an honor to serve as your State Mother 
Advisor this year and to travel with an amazing group of young women. I hope that this article finds each 
one of you well. Thank you to everyone across the state for welcoming us into your area and showing us 
such a wonderful time. Your hard work paid off and we have such great memories of all of the Official 
Visits.  
    I would like to take this time to thank the Grand Officers for the group pictures and all of the special and 
sweet words. As soon as I got home, I put up in a special place of my home. Thank you to all those who 
worked so hard in preparing for the Christmas Party.  
    I hope that each and every one of you had an amazing Christmas and New Year’s. I can’t believe that it is 
2014 already. Before we know it, we will be gathering at the Marriott for Grand Assembly! I know that each 
and every one of you are working so hard on the Grand Worthy Advisor’s projects and making Tennessee 
Rainbow shine.  
   I would like to leave you with this thought, “Real glamour and beauty is not just mascara, Chanel No. 5 
perfume, and perfect lip gloss. Real glamour is being a role model. It’s about being beautiful on the inside 
and caring more about others than you do yourselves.” –Unknown 
    Be beautiful and I will hopefully see all of y’all at Homecoming! 
                                  Rainbow Love and Service,  
              Ruby Brown 
           State Mother Advisor 2013-2014  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Hi Everyone! 
 I hope everyone had a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. I cannot believe it is 2014 already.  
 After all the Official Visits ended, we all got to see each other at Leadership Camp. We learned that 
it is not how a girl looks on the outside but it is how she acts and what is on the inside that is the most 
important thing.  
 For Church Hill #105, Harley is now serving Worthy Advisor for the first time. Her theme is ‘Fishing 
with Rainbow’ and just like my last term in the East, we both picked a theme that is close to our hearts. I 
love that I have been able to see Harley grow in Rainbow, and I am glad to be her Big Sister! Upper East met 
at the Johnson City Assembly for Grand Cross in November and had a very nice luncheon.  
 To end 2013, the Grand Officers met in Nashville for our Christmas Party.  I loved seeing my Grand 
Family again.  We made ornaments for the Shrine Children.  I love our Grand Officer jackets that Whitney 
and Mom Ruby gave us!  
 I would like to say Hi to my Grand Page Monet’ and I can’t wait to see you again!! 
Rainbow love, 
Gina Hammond 
Grand Treasurer, 2013-2014 
 

 
  

Whitney presented Mom Ruby 
a framed print of the 

Grand Officers complete with 
special notes!  



 
Hello all!   

I  hope everyone had a wonderful hol iday and I am excited for the New Year!  Due 
to the dangerous weather, I  was unable to attend the Grand Officers Christmas Party, but 
have heard al l  about it!    I  hate I missed all  of the fun and fellowship!  

I  want to take a minute and thank all  of the girls and adults that took time out 
their busy schedules to help plan, prepare, and provide for us!  Without you, we wouldn't 
be the Organization we are now.  I  want to send a very special shout -out to the sweetest 
Grand Page ever, Miss Katie Kerl in!  Can't wait to see you girl!   

I 'm looking forward to our Area Installations and the Init iation we will  be having 
this month!  I  can't wait to Init iate m ore girls.  On a personal  note, I  am very happy to be 
starting my spring semester of my sophomore year at UTM! Among many other classes, 
I 'm taking advanced pottery.  I  am busy with a full  schedule and I am eager to get 
started. I  can't wait until  I  get to  see everyone again!  
Rainbow love and service,  
Juliet Murray  
Grand Faith  

 
 

 

 

 

Hello My Beautiful Rainbow Family, 

 I hope everyone had as much fun as I have had in our travels to Leadership Camp and to the Grand 

Officers Christmas party. I know that I had so much fun at Leadership Camp and I learned so many valuable 

lessons I need for life and I loved seeing everyone there. Also, I definitely want to thank everyone who 

helped make Leadership Camp happen. We are all very thankful for your help. 

 I want to thank everyone who helped with the Grand Officers Christmas party. I had so much fun 

making ornaments, opening gifts, watching movies, and going to Circus World. I want to thank those who 

helped prepare the food and Mrs. & Mr. Whitaker for allowing all of us to stay at their house.  

 I hope all of you had an amazing Holiday, because I know I did. A special hello to my Grand Page 

Devyn Paulk. I hope to see all of you at Homecoming in April. 

 Love, 

Kayla Holland  

Grand Confidential Observer 
 
  



 
Hello everyone!   
I hope all is well with each and every one of you.  I want to say a special hello to 

my Grand Page, Catherine "Cat"!  I had a wonderful time traveling the state t his year 
with my Rainbow Sisters.  It has been a joy to spend time with every girl,  and get to 
see all the wonderful work they are doing in their Areas.  Thank you to all those who 
worked behind the scenes to make all the Official Visits possib le.  Another  thanks is in 
order for those who helped at Leadership Camp. I was touched by each lesson and will 
never forget my time spent there.  

My Thanksgiving was fun!  I ate plenty of food, and had a wonderful time with 
my family.   Speaking of family, I spent the first  weekend of December with my Grand 
Family at the Grand Officer Christmas Party.  Although I was not able to attend a 
small portion of the party (read below), I had a wonderful time at the Whitaker’s 
home.  Thank you so much for a wonderful night!  

School is going very well as I am into my last semester of high school.  I am so 
excited to start my next big step in my life; COLLEGE!  The reason I was not able to 
attend a small part of the Grand Officer Christmas Party was because I was at Martin 
Methodist  College. There, I was awarded a $24,000 scholarship to be spread over the 
four years of my college career.  I also signed up to compete in a full ride scholarship 
competition.  Wish me luck!  

It  has been a wonderful year as a Grand Officer.   I have truly  been blessed with 
all the Sisters and smiling faces around me.  Thank you again Mom Fortenberry for 
giving me this wonderful opportunity.  
 
Rainbow Love,  
Kim Rose, Grand Recorder  
 
 

Happy New Year Sisters! 
 
 I have had a great year so far being a Grand 
Representative. My California counterpart, Samantha, is from 
Simi Valley and is part of Fidelity Assembly #242. I am learning a 
lot about Rainbow in California and it sounds like they have a lot 
of fun. They have 62 Assemblies and wear hoop skirts! 
Samantha is very sweet and fun to talk to and I hope to get a 
chance to visit her.   Though I must say I have not had an 
opportunity to talk to my Florida counterpart, Kaylin, very much, I 
am excited to get to know her and learn more about Rainbow in 
Florida. I'm very honored that Mom Fortenberry gave me this 
opportunity to get to know these two wonderful girls and to learn 
more about Rainbow in their states. 
 
              Rainbow Love & Friendship, 
              Caitlyn Brummett 
              Hendersonville #3   
 
 
 

  



Hi from Hendersonville #3! 

 
Our Assembly was very busy during Kacey 
Farleigh's term as Worthy Advisor.  Some of the 
projects that we did included collecting pennies for 
pets and also toys for the Shrine Hospital.  The 
Shrine Hospital in Lexington was very appreciative 
of all of the toys that we delivered.  We also helped 
support our Masonic Lodge by holding a "Raise the 
Roof" dance.  We raised $300 that night which was 
our donation towards the new roof for our 
lodge.  We also presented the Hendersonville 
Masonic Lodge a new clock for our dining room that 

night as we 
celebrated their 200th Anniversary of the Masonic Order in 
Tennessee.  We enjoyed helping the Nashville Susan G. Komen 
prepare for their big Race for 
the Cure by folding LOTS of 
pink and white t-shirts for the 
cancer survivors and the 

runners. Our Breakfast with Santa was enjoyed by 
everyone as we raised money for Grand Assembly.   
  

As we ended 
this busy 
term, Caitlyn 
Brummett 
was Installed as our new Worthy Advisor in 
January.  Her theme is "Rainbow Girls Stand 
Shoulder to Shoulder," encouraging us to promote 
anti-bullying in schools and in the community.  Her 
colors are teal, indigo, and olive green.  Her 
symbols are paper dolls, the lantern and lace.  Our 
service projects this term will focus on collecting 
items for the Domestic Violence and Abuse Shelter 
and promoting anti-bullying in the other Nashville 
area Assemblies.  We are looking forward to 
another wonderful term! 

  

Hendersonville Assembly hosted 
Breakfast with Santa above and 

celebrated the season with Caroling! 



 

  Leadership 2013 – Camp MontMilner 
 

Camp brought many activities and 
lesson this year as girls leaned about 
Rainbow, personal safety, dressing 

for success and just having a  
great time! 

Grand Representatives wrote letters 
to their counterparts all over the US 

and everyone considered their 
personal gifts that can be used to 
make a difference in the world. 

 
Do you remember the word you 

wrote?  Have you made a difference? 

Leadership Camp 2013 
Camp MontMilner 



 

 

  

More Camp Pics! 
Groups had to use a bag of crazy items 
to create a Project Runway outfit! 



Welcome MacKenzie! 

The Nashvi l le Area had an Init iation on Sunday, January 19, 

at Claiborne Lodge.  Many of the Officers were serving their 

stations for the f irst t ime.  The Officers did great work!  We 

were so pleased to have Mom Fortenberry and Mom Martha 

with us for the meeting.  

Claiborne Assembly #8 is excited that the new 
candidate was Init iated into our Assembly.  MacKenzie 
Il laramendi is now our newest member.  We have been 
waiting 11 years for her to join Rainbow!!   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Tennessee Adults recently attended a day-long Youth 

Protection workshop. It  was a great day with 75+ in 
attendance.  We covered a variety of topics which will  benefit  
our work with our Rainbow Girls and cause our Advisory 
Boards to have some in -depth discussions on how to improve 
and become more effective.  

We began our day with a devotion and some 
housekeeping items.  We then had presenters work with those 
in attendance on:  Being Successful Assemblies, Accessing the 
Supreme Website, Social Media, Cyber Bullying, our TN IORG 
Facebook page, the history and needs of MontMilner Rainbow 
Camp, our Adda Dinsmore Educational Loans and Scholarships, 
Youth Protection and Concerns, and General Info on TN Rainbow including Grand 
Assembly forms and Committees, new Bars and Badge requirements, Guidelines for 
Official Visits, Expectations for Grand Officers, and how to work with our Girls on their 
Ritualistic work.  We ended the day with Mom Fortenberry giving a detailed School of 
Instruct ion on some of our ritual ist ic f loor work.  

It  was a full  day, but  very productive. Our Adults all  f i l led out up -to-date profiles 
and background checks.  It  was also good to have the time for our Adults to be together 
informally and have time for fellowship and conversation.   
  

MacKenzie (above) with Whitney and 
Mom Fortenberry and the Officers 
(left) who served for Initiation 



Hi Everybody, 
       I want to make a “shout out” to my wonderful Grand Page, Ashleigh Beeler. 
The Official Visits were great, and I want to give a special thank you to all the 
Adults, Mother Advisors, each Grand Deputy, and everyone else for the food you 
prepared and the activities.  

At leadership, we learned l ife lessons about friendship and the appropriate 
dress code for the appropriate place or event. The food, experience and fel lowship 
was amazing, and I have our wonderful Adults to thank.  

 At Halloween, I spent time with my friends while taking my brother around 
my neighborhood to trick or treat. I spent Thanksgiving with my family and the 
food was wonderful.  

I loved the Grand Officer’s Christmas party. The decorations were fabulous 
and so cute. We got wonderful gifts and all of them will be useful. I am going back 
to school for the first time in two months since my back surgery. I can’t wait to see 
all my friends that I have missed so much and to be back in school.  I had 
Christmas with both my Mom and Dad’s side of the family, and I am glad that 
Christmas is the day everybody can celebrate the birth of Jesus.  

My Assembly did our annual gingerbread house, Christmas cards, and tray 
favors for the NHC nursing home in Hendersonvil le.  We also did our breakfa st with 
Santa where the community sees the heart of Rainbow and the good in our 
Organization. The Shriner’s had their patient Christmas party, and it was awesome 
seeing the smiles on the kids’ faces as we served them food or helped them to 
their tables. 

                                                                                                                 
Sincerely,                                                                                                                
Megan Sadler, Grand Outer Observer 

 

Hello Everyone!! 

 My name is Mentie Martin and I am this year’s Grand Drill Leader. I can’t tell you how excited I am 
to share this year with so many wonderful girls and adults. I can truly say that this year will be wonderful. I 
am a junior at Northeast Mississippi Community College in Boonville, Ms. I am a Biology Major and 
Technical Theatre’ Minor. I have been in Rainbow for almost 7 years and I couldn’t have asked for a better 
Organization to belong. 
 It’s hard to believe that 2013 is already over and we have begun another year. I have enjoyed the 
Official Visits and getting to spend time with my Rainbow Sisters. The food at each one was amazing and 
tasty as always and the decorations were so beautiful!  Our gifts were so great and I love them all! Our 
outings and meetings were so much fun and entertaining. I love the time that I get to spend with everyone.  
 I hope that everyone had a wonderful Christmas and New Year as I know that I have! I was able to 
spend this year’s two major holidays with my family and friends and was able to share my blessings with 
them all. I hope this year is full of fun and God’s blessings for everyone. 
 I have had a wonderful time serving in this year’s Grand Family and would like to thank every adult 
for making this year great and always being there for every Rainbow Girl. You are all so amazing and are 
always there for us. Thank you for everything you do to make this Organization wonderful. To Mom and 
Dad Fortenberry, thank you so much for allowing me to represent this wonderful state as Grand Drill 
Leader, and for making this year so amazing. 
 

In Rainbow Love and Service, 
Mentie Martin, Grand Drill Leader, 2013-2014 



  

A Peak at the Grand Officer’s Christmas Party 

The Grand Officers gave Whitney a 
puzzle made from her theme! 
 
The cake represented the Eiffel 
Tower! 
 
Grand Officers received jackets from 
Whitney and Mom Ruby! 



 

Happy New Year! 

 Is it just me or did 2013 go by fast?  I hope everyone has had a wonderful holiday and is starting the 

New Year with a bang.  A special shout out to my Grand Page, Kayla Perry!   

 Earlier in the year I attended the Knoxville area and Dinsmore Assembly Grand Cross of Color 

ceremonies.  Both ceremonies were beautiful and well done and the food was awesome!  This year to 

celebrate Christmas, my Assembly went to the live nativity scene in Knoxville.  The show was gorgeous and 

absolutely amazing!  It had beautiful music from a live choir and was a wonderful show. 

 I attended the Grand Officers Christmas party in December.  Thank you again to the Nashville area 

for hosting our party and to the Whitaker family for letting us take over their house for the night.    Our 

party was amazing.  We got to make cute ornaments - that was kind of challenging for my art-challenged 

self, but they turned out to not be so bad.  The dinner was also fabulous and we ate to our heart’s content.  

Thank you to everyone I received a gift from.  They were truly appreciated and there were so many. Olivia 

and I had to put ours in a box!   

After the dinner, we went to a place called “Circus World” and we got to do things like roller skating, 

laser tag, bowling, bungee jumping, etc.  I had a blast and I also discovered my limits to roller skating.  I 

tried my hardest, but sometimes you just have to know your limits and roller skating is one of mine.  The 

cutest group of girls tried their hardest to show me how to roller skate but it was futile.  Alison and I both 

ended up just crawling off the rink in shame on our hands and knees.  I later discovered a large bruise on my 

knee where I fell so much!   

Ashley, Janae, Kayla, and I also bowed our heads in shame after being beat by seven year olds at 

laser tag.  I don’t know what my luck was that day, but for some reason I got the dysfunctional suit and mine 

would randomly stop working in the middle of a game.  I would then have to do the walk of shame as seven 

year olds jumped out left and right to shoot me to get it fixed again.  Then they waited outside to gang up on 

me!  O well at least I got a few gutters in bowling!    Over all it was a good day.   

When we returned to the Whitaker home, we started to exchange secret sister gifts and played dirty 

Santa.  I finally got one of Whitney’s ornaments after three years of trying.  Personal life goal accomplished!  

From my secret sister this year I received two CD’s of my favorite singers, Mariah Carey and Kellie Pickler.  

She also handmade me an adorable picture frame with my name and office with my favorite colors and 

seashells on it.  It was a very sweet and well thought out gift.  I hope that everyone has a great New Year and 

I can’t wait to see everyone again at Homecoming in Nashville! 

   Rainbow Love,  

   Makayla King, Grand Hope 
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Tennessee Masons Celebrate 200th Birthday! 

 On December 28th, Tennessee Masons gathered in Knoxville to celebrate the 

beginning of Tennessee Masonry.  It happened 200 years ago in Knoxville, when North 

Carolina charted Tennessee’s Grand Lodge.  Then our state paid it forward by chartering 

other states’ Grand Lodges.  The original site of the signing of the charter is now under 

water since the Tennessee River is higher now than it used to be.  Later, the Grand Lodge 

moved to Nashville, where it remains today.  At least 15 Grand Masters from surrounding 

states came to wish Tennessee Lodges 

a Happy Birthday. 

 After the meeting, the Knoxville 

Area served dinner for the men and 

their families.  Whitney and her 

parents came for the event, along with 

Kristie Bridgers, the DeMolay State 

Sweetheart, her brother, Matt 

Bridgers, State Master Councilor and 

their parents.   

 

  

 

 

 

 

On Friday, January 24th, Whitney 
came to the Knoxville Area to 

serve as Worthy Advisor while five 
girls were initiated in the area!! 

 
A sleepover followed the evening 

so everyone got to meet the  
new members! 



 

Hey guys!  

I  am so excited for this New Year and what it  ha s in store for everyone!  I  hope 

everyone had a great holiday and safe travels.  I  would l ike to make a shout out to my 

wonderful Grand Page, Andrea. You are amazing , girl!   

I  am super excited about everything that  is coming up this Spring l ike our Gran d 

Officers’ practice and Homecoming! Let’s  not forget Grand Assembly will  be here before 

we know it! Hope to see everyone there!  

Lots of Love,  

Rachel Hogan 

Grand Fidel ity  

 
 

Welcome 2014 and Hello from Fountain City #56 to all of our Rainbow Family! 
Fall and Winter have been busy for Fountain City.  In addition to attending most of the Tennessee 

Official Visits, Julianna also got to attend a Georgia OV as Tennessee’s Grand Representative to Georgia.  
She got to meet her Grand Representative and the GWA of Georgia! 

We hope that everyone had a safe and healthy Christmas and New Year.  In November, the group 
did their annual Angel Tree shopping and were able to provide for two young girls to have Christmas.  This 
had been a tradition for this group since 2010.   

Afterwards the girls then decorated several Christmas Trees for the ToyStore at Central Baptist 
Church of Fountain City for families to be able to have a tree.  All had fun and the trees looked great.   

The season ended with the combined Installation of Officers for Fountain City and Farragut.  
Fountain City is privileged to have a Worthy Advisor now.  Julianna Justice was installed as Worthy Advisor.  
Her theme for her term is May the Angel of Friendship Fill your Heart with Love.  We will be adopting Elm- 
croft Assisted Living for this year and collecting books for the Empty Stocking Fund.  It was a great day and 
when we got through with the Installation, we were invited to serve for the Tennessee Masonic 200th 
Birthday Celebration which was a lot of fun.  We got to meet many of our Masons were honored to serve 
along with Whitney for the dinner.   Looking forward to seeing everyone in the upcoming months. 

 

LEFT: 
Julianna (left) with Georgia’s GR to TN and Morgan Williams, Georgia’s GWA. 
 
RIGHT:  Fountain City and Farragut at Installation 
 

 


